JAMES COOK BOYS TECHNOLOGY HIGH SCHOOL
Parents and Citizens Meeting

DATE: Wednesday 22 November 2023

VENUE: St George Sailing Club, 2 Riverside Drive, Sans Souci
MEETING OPEN:  6.55 pm

MEETING CLOSE: 7.11 pm

CHAIR: Irene Omeros
MINUTES: Irene Omeros
PRESENT: Jim Mallios (Deputy Principal), Irene Omeros (President), Peter Omeros

(Treasurer), Tracy Everson (Vice President), Helen Gray (Vice President), Mary
Jordan (Secretary), Belinda Hocking, Diane Mouhanna, Iwona Udigwe, Kylie
Pamikat

APOLOGIES: Mark Marciniak (Principal), Carmenita Green

PREVIOUS MINUTES accepted by Irene Omeros, seconded by Peter Omeros
GUEST SPEAKERS: Nil
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: Absent

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:
° Thank you P&C for a great year.
. Wishing everyone a wonderful break and looking forward to seeing you all in 2024.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Since our last meeting:
. Funds received in:
> P&C Contributions Term 3 2023 $1,351.00
> Return & Earn fundraising donations for period July to October 2023 $38.00

. Payments made:
> Donation to JCBTHS School for Year 12 2023 Graduation Prizes $372.06
° The current bank balance is $13,244.82

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Nil

VICE PRESIDENTS’ REPORT: Nil

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

. Thank you to our volunteers who assisted with the BBQ at the Showcase Evening.

. We had a wonderful and successful year of fundraisers and we have been fortunate to have
received the support and donations of local businesses.



All deferred donations made via the Return & Earn app have now been paid into the P&C bank
account and are up to date.

A reminder that the P&C’s Return & Earn fundraising campaign is current and is running through
to April 2024. You can donate your eligible empty drink containers to the P&C at any Return &
Earn vending machine by setting the P&C’s campaign as your current payout in the Return &
Earn app.

The P&C will consider removal of the Return & Earn bins on the school grounds as general
rubbish continues to be deposited into the bins despite the signage.

Thank you to the committee and each of you for your amazing support throughout the year.

| take this opportunity to wish everyone all the best for the festive season and all the best for
the new year 2024.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

2023 Community Building Partnership (CBP) grant application for grandstand was submitted
on 25 October 2023. Successful applicants will be notified in February 2024.

Proposed donation by P&C to the school for boardgames and timers in the amount of $625
will be paid to the school once the products are ordered and invoices are provided.
Certificates of Appreciation from both the school and the P&C have been delivered to Abu
Ahmad Butchery, Bunnings Rockdale, Danny’s Hot Bread and Fardoulis Chocolates.

CORRESPONDENCE: Nil

GENERAL / NEW BUSINESS:

Presentation Day Prizes to be donated by the P&C (approximately $1,300). The P&C will
reimburse the school once purchase invoices/receipts are provided.

Audit of 2023 accounts — Costas Petrides to be engaged for the audit of the 2023 accounts
prior to the 2024 AGM at a fee of $429 as per signed Engagement Agreement.

NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED: AGM - Wednesday 21 February 2024



